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The Evergreen State College

Master in Public Administration


April 10, 2008

«FirstName» «LastName»
«Address1»
«Address2»
«City»
Dear «FirstName»,

The MPA Admissions Committee has reviewed your MPA program admission file and  we have placed your name on the MPA admissions waiting list.  Your standing on the waitlist is number «Number» out of <<Number>>. Congratulations on being selected for the waitlist:  we had an unprecedented number of applicants this year, yielding a very strong pool of candidates to consider and a very competitive admissions process.

It’s very likely that some students offered admission will decline. If (and when) this happens we offer admission to candidates on the waitlist in numerical order.  In addition, because we have a new requirement that the statistics prerequisite must be completed before a student can begin the first year Core sequence, we expect that some newly admitted students will not meet this requirement and space will open for waitlisted candidates.
We hope to make final decisions in a timely manner but please be aware that we will keep the waiting list open through the middle of September, 2008, to accommodate any last minute changes in the cohort.  We’ll get back to you as soon as possible.  If at any time you decide you are no longer interested in holding this wait list position, please let the Office of Admissions know in writing as soon as possible.

We strongly recommend that you make progress toward completing the MPA statistics prerequisite, should you need to, in the interim.  If you are offered a position in the cohort, you will need to send an official transcript reflecting completion of the statistics prerequisite to Randee Gibbons, the MPA Assistant Director, no later than September 15, 2008 . For a list of Evergreen and non-Evergreen courses that would satisfy the statistics requirement and other important information about the statistics prerequisite, go to the MPA Course and Schedule Information page at http://www.evergreen.edu/mpa/courseinfo.htm and, under “Program Information,” click on the link that begins: “For Fall 08 MPA Applicants: Prerequisite info…”: 
In addition, this year we’ll be starting classes for first year MPA students a bit earlier than the Fall quarter start date of September 29, 2008.  The first weekend of class and an orientation to the Master of Public Administration Program will be held either September 19-21 or September 26-28. At this time please hold both of these weekends open, in case you are admitted.  Sessions will be held on Friday evening and all day Saturday and Sunday.   Please note that all new students are required to participate in this first weekend of class/orientation.  
If you have any questions, please contact Cheryl Simrell King, MPA Director at kingcs@evergreen.edu.
Sincerely,
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Olympia, Washington 98505

(360) 867-6707 ( www.evergreen.edu/mpa
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